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Admin meeting 29/01/19

Possible Food Conference

This is really just to gauge support for a fairly vague idea.

One of Peter’s  recent emails led me to an article about Liège, where there is an initiative from the local transition group which has developed to cover 14 co-operatives, including food shops, a farm, a wine producer, brewery, and lots more. In total they have raised 5 million Euros from local people. (More details at https://www.robhopkins.net/2018/03/26/a-delicious-taste-of-the-future-in-liege/).

The initiative started with a conference and a question “what would it take for all the food bought in this area  to be produced sustainably and locally, within one generation?”

I don’t think the Liègeois  model  can be implemented here, but it did get me wondering how we move on from the current position – where we have two organic veg growers, a community market almost every week, 2 breweries, a co-operatively owned distillery, suppliers of venison, pork, beef and lamb – which is quite remarkable, but still a long way from mainstream.

I don’t have any easy answers to that, but we could possibly organise a conference on the theme of “Ethical Food” – tackling the conflicts between climate change, food miles, sustainability, animal welfare, packaging, localisation, etc. And maybe that could end up with the same question, “what would it take for all the food bought in this area  to be produced sustainably and locally, within one generation?”.

If we were to do this, it would need quite a lot of volunteer input, but I suggest we should contract someone to organise the event. Funding may be available.

Martin
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